
 

  
       

Virtual Meeting Minutes 
Tuesday, February 22, 2022 

 
 
 
Click and play video   video1005863524.mp4  
 
  
View the Chat  

 
Total number of participants was 33 
 
 Board Members present:  Lynnette Scheidt, Tara Scheidt, Jesse Hart, Melo Hogan, Judith 
Miller, George Quinn, and Corwin Scott.  . 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:20 pm 

 
 Jesse Hart  
 Secretary-Treasurer 
 

Chat 
 

18:38:38  From  Melo Hogan ( She/Her) : I’ve reached out to United Way for items that we 
can share with clothing etc. 
18:47:05  From  Melo Hogan ( She/Her) : Yay! 
18:47:15  From  Melo Hogan ( She/Her) : Thanks, Rick! 
18:47:18  From  Juli Murphy : That's nice of you Rick! 
18:49:23  From  Andrea (Andi) Haug SENCo Corresponding Secretary : Thank you so 
much ������������! 
 
Please feel free to reach out anytime with your questions! 
 
LitterFree253@gmail.com 
18:49:41  From  Andrea (Andi) Haug SENCo Corresponding Secretary : Have a great 
night! Off to another meeting! 
18:52:27  From  Nikole Dangerfield-Hastings, Pierce Transit : Nikole Dangerfield-
Hastings, MA 
Community Development Coordinator 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1cFVt2qUqyx8HDGd4k7oZ6eT1EPw5z-Lk/view?usp=sharing_eil_m&ts=6216bb73
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1cFVt2qUqyx8HDGd4k7oZ6eT1EPw5z-Lk/view?usp=sharing_eil_m&ts=6216bb73


P: 253.983.3697 | C: 253.442.5693  
nhastings@piercetransit.org 
3701 96th St. SW, Lakewood, WA 98499 
18:52:53  From  Corwin Scott : Welcome!!! 
18:53:52  From  Rick Slater : Message for Transit, looking for trash container for bus stop 
at 3555 McKinley 
18:58:16  From  Nathan BeVelle (he/him) - Pierce Transit : BRT Stream System Expansion 
Study: https://sses.mysocialpinpoint.com/stream_brt_expansionstudy2022 
 
https://www.piercetransit.org/brt-expansion-study/ 
 
https://www.piercetransit.org/careers/ 
18:58:24  From  Troy Serad : Nathan, is there a document that details ridership at each stop 
in the Pierce Transit network that is available? 
19:02:10  From  Tim Gilman : When will we have a resolution? 
19:03:18  From  Nathan BeVelle (he/him) - Pierce Transit : Thank you everyone. It has 
been great working with you all. Please reach out to Nikole with any questions or concerns. 
19:09:17  From  Rick Slater : Want to talk about Gene Corben, AKA Cat Burgalur 
19:09:38  From  Lynnette Scheidt - President : OK Rick 
19:10:01  From  Diane Blount : The Eastside is very active with gun shots, street racing and 
non sheltered residents who constantly roam in our communities.  I appreciate the Tacoma Police 
Department more than you will ever know. 
19:10:15  From  Diane Blount : Thank you for clearing east I street. 
19:19:14  From  Lt. Scripps : My email is eric.scripps@cityoftacoma.org 
19:19:33  From  Lt. Scripps : Above is the Tip of the Month for February 
19:20:23  From  Lt. Scripps : And above is the Public Service Announcement from the 
Auto Theft Task Force 
19:20:44  From  Rick Slater : Mottet Library, still closed to public but the homeless can 
build shelters in entrance . Why is this permited? The Easdt Side wants the Library OPEN! 
19:24:56  From  Mimi Jansen, Impact Public Schools : Congratulations on the 88% 
graduation rate, TPS! 
19:28:35  From  Rick Slater : Food Bank blocking McKinley Avenue with cones, Transit 
Buses can't proceded on their routes without crossing center line 
19:29:07  From  Diane Blount : Kurtis Kingsolver will you submit your contact 
information. Thank you 
19:31:10  From  Melo Hogan ( She/Her) : Kurtis, is there an update on funding for fixing 
64th - Mckinley- Portland ave 
19:34:09  From  Diane Blount : Melo thank you asking the question fixing 64th - 
McKinley-Portland Ave 
19:34:47  From  Lynnette Scheidt - President : Melo it's already started 
19:34:48  From  Rick Slater : I like painted corners 
19:35:57  From  Rick Slater : Kurtis, can you post your e-mail 
19:36:40  From  Melo Hogan ( She/Her) : Thank you! 
19:37:15  From  Kurtis Kingsolver : Kkingsol@cityoftacoma.org 
19:37:55  From  Diane Blount : Thank You!! 
19:40:16  From  Diane Blount : Marty Campbell thank you for the information. 



19:41:28  From  Rick Slater : City Concile needs to work on opening our Library 
19:42:46  From  Marty Campbell : I can be reached at:  
Marty.Campbell@piercecountywa.gov 
19:44:50  From  Mimi Jansen, Impact Public Schools : Teaching Fellow opportunity at 
Impact Public Schools. careers@impactps.org 
19:45:05  From  Lynnette Scheidt - President : Mimi you are next 
19:45:30  From  Mimi Jansen, Impact Public Schools : Thanks, Lynnette, just wanted to 
save time:) 
19:46:56  From  Tara Scheidt - Vice President : That's awesome to hear. 
19:48:46  From  Claire Goodwin : Claire Goodwin, City Manager's Office Liaison, 
claire.goodwin@cityoftacoma.org   
Proclamation formalizing City Council’s return to in-person meetings in hybrid format will be 
published online soon here: 
https://www.cityoftacoma.org/whats_going_on/state_of_emergency_relating_to_coronavirus 
Vision Zero survey: https://www.cityoftacoma.org/cms/one.aspx?pageId=190027 
19:48:53  From  Antonio McLemore - Metro Parks Tacoma : 
https://www.metroparkstacoma.org 
 
antonio.mclemore@tacomaparks.com 
19:49:00  From  Rick Slater : Ian, what happened to the VFW with personel change? 
19:49:42  From  Diane Blount : Metro Parks keeps the community well informed. 
19:51:14  From  Tim Gilman : Great Park!!!!!!! 
19:54:15  From  Mimi Jansen, Impact Public Schools : mjansen@impactps.org 
20:00:05  From  ianbattan : I don't see anything about law enforcement 
20:00:32  From  Kelly Lynch, she/her : Perhaps that falls under “safety”? 
20:01:53  From  ianbattan : non of these things can happen without that happening. I wish 
we could have an honest conversation about this. 
20:05:25  From  Diane Blount : The city should enforce all business to keep their premises 
clean. That would be a great start. 
20:05:41  From  Rick Slater : It all counts, nothing is a waste of time. We must joint 
together 
20:07:37  From  Diane Blount : All hands on deck in our community.  We all live in the 
community together. 
20:08:01  From  Rick Slater : \How long does it take to get recruits on the streets? 
20:08:39  From  Anneka Olson, she/her : Thanks for your time this evening! Please don't 
hesitate to reach out at neighborhoodplanning@cityoftacoma.org. 
20:09:19  From  Lt. Scripps : Rough estimate Rick, about 18 months before they are 
completely on their own. 
20:13:09  From  Andrea (Andi) Haug SENCo Corresponding Secretary : We received a PC 
Green Stormwater mini grant! Thank you ���! Your team has been wonderful! 
20:14:31  From  Rick Slater : Yes, we need help maintaining the Rain Gardens 
20:16:19  From  Mimi Jansen, Impact Public Schools : Thanks! 
20:16:28  From  Corwin Scott : Thank you!!! 


